MINUTES

HEALTH AND SAFETY GROUP MEETING

THURSDAY JULY 12th 2012. 9.30 AM

GREEN ROOM, LLANION PARK
Present: June Skilton (chair), Geraint Jones, Jim Grim, Caroline Phillips, Steve Brick, Nick Paine.
1. Apologies: 
Tegryn Jones, Phil Lees, Brian Pratt, Gayle Lister, Dyfan Evans.
We welcomed Caroline to the group.
2. Minutes of last meeting (12th January 2012)
Agreed as true record.
3. Matters arising

Careline – reminders have been sent to relevant team leaders with some urgency to get this system in place – June asked for representatives’ support in reminding teams to supply information as requested.
GPS tracking –to cover this under item 6.
4. Report on Carew Castle 
The group received apologies for a delay in supplying a report to the group, however, Nick was able to assure the group that he believed all necessary steps had been taken on site and that the report would follow.  The chair will email the Head of Discovery to reinforce the need for timely reporting. 
5. Draft Annual Report
Nick presented an early draft of this year’s annual report, explaining that there would be a focus on analysis of incidents and accidents. A number of graphs were presented including one showing a significant increase in hostile or aggressive incidents in 2011. Following discussion the group felt that this reflected a cultural change within the organisation regarding the unacceptability of certain behaviours - thus leading to greater reporting rather than an increase in incidents. 
A further breakdown of these incidents shows for instance that footpath teams face more incidents than planning. The group discussed levels of hostility tolerated and for individual staff to realise that even if they may not have been affected by an encounter, it is still worth reporting it - to protect other staff within the team or in other teams and to pick up any patterns of repeat behaviour. Caroline will raise this in the DM team.
6. Visit to Snowdonia & Brecon
Nick reported back on his visits to the Welsh NPAs to discuss H&S provision, comparing and contrasting approaches to a number of issues. 
Snowdonia have just invested in a vehicle based GPS tracking system and the group discussed the merits of vehicle or personal trackers and the use of the Careline system as appropriate for lone worker issues.
An appropriate report would be included in the annual report.
7. Defibrillators 
This item has been referred across from the staff reps group. When last considered, this group decided against the purchase of defibrillators, but it is appropriate to review that now, in the light of budgets and the development of the technology. 
The group felt that defibrillators at a number of our sites could benefit local communities as well as our own staff and visitors. 
Agreed by the group in principle, subject to involving the Site-based First Aiders in scoping the costs and which of our premises, with liaison through Steve B.
8. Accident reports since previous meeting 
A summary of accidents and incidents was presented to the group and discussed. Two items to be followed up by Nick: the barrier at Cilrhedyn and the possibility of perspex to stop rain driving in onto stone steps at Carew.
9. Any other business
None 
10. Date of next meeting – 11/10/12 
Actions:
	Item 3
	Group members to follow up on Careline as appropriate

	all

	Item 4
	Chair to email the Head of Discovery to ensure Carew report presented to next meeting


	Chair

	Item 5
	Caroline to follow up hostile incident reporting with colleagues in DM team

Nick to finalise the annual report for committee on 5th September


	Caroline

Nick

	Item 6
	Possible contact with an English or Scottish Park seen as exemplar and full report to be prepared, as well as a version included in annual report.


	Nick

	Item 7
	Nick to communicate with First Aiders. Steve B to be liaison.


	Nick and Steve B

	Item 8
	Nick to follow up re barrier at Cilrhedyn and slip at Carew Castle.


	Nick


